
 
 
 
 
1. Subject of decision 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2. Name and Title of Decision Maker 
 
 
 
 
 

3. Details of any Conflict of Interest and any Dispensation granted in 
respect of such Interest 

 
 
 
 
 

4. Executive summary  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Supply Chain  

Director of Resources 

The Authority has a long-term Strategic Partnership with Capita Property 
and Infrastructure (‘Capita’) to deliver the Technical Package of services.   
  
At its meeting of 29 November 2021 Here Cabinet agreed to delegate 
authority to the Director of Resources in consultation with the Cabinet 
Member for Finance and Resources, Director of Law and Governance and 
the Director of Commissioning and Asset Management to conclude all 
necessary arrangements to finalise commercial arrangements within the 
supply chain, and to secure the return of individual service elements from 
the strategic partnerships where the return would represent value for money 
for the Authority.  

  
In accordance with the decision of Cabinet in November 2021 negotiations 
have been taken place.  Following a review of services within the 
Partnership, it is proposed that delivery of public protection and building 
control services are returned to the management of the Authority.  This 
report seeks authority to vary the Partnership Agreement to reflect that.  

 

Record of Delegated Executive Decision(s)  

None 

https://democracy.northtyneside.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=174&MId=640&Ver=4
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8. Date decision made 
 
 
8. Date Decision Made 
 
 
 
9.  Is this decision subject to call-in and if so expiry date of call-in period 
 
 
 
 
 
10.  Date of Publication 
 
 
 
 
 
11.  Implementation Date (if decision not called in) 
 
 

 
 
 

 
*Note: the (above mentioned) report upon which this decision is based is    
 not subject to publication by virtue of paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A 
to the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended). 

 

Approve the variation to the Partnership Agreement to secure the return of 
employees.  
 

23 June 2022 

Completion of the variation will allow the transfer of services within Public 
Protection and Building Control. This will significantly enhance service delivery by 
aligning teams and resources. The variation will allow clarity for the remainder of 
the term of the Partnership Agreement.  
 

Not to transfer the staff. 
Status quo remains 

23 June 2022 

After 5pm on Thursday 30 June 2022 

Yes – 5.00pm Thursday 30 June 2022 
 


